

Manawa Athletic Booster Club

Meeting Minutes – September 7, 2016 Little Wolf Jr/Sr High School

Present were Michelle Kaczorowski, Brianna Ibe, Mary Griffin, Brenda Krenke, Heather Wiesner, Nick Hericks, Brad Johnson, Scott Westphal, Heidi Westphal and Sam Mosey. Guests were Joanne Johnson, Russ Johnson, Nate Ziemer and Troy Wiesner.

The Secretary's Minutes and Treasurer's Report were reviewed. Motion by Scott, second by Brad to approve. All were in favor.

Nate introduced the new AD, Sam Mosey. Nate expressed that he would like to continue on the board as a voting member when our annual meeting rolls around. He is taking a few months off for now.

AD Update: Sam gave an update to us on what he would like to see going forward. This includes improved and more competitive programs. We discussed the release form for athletes when their parents want to take them home from a game and a sign out sheet would be sufficient. Volleyball Jersey's should be in next Thursday. A bill should be sent to the Booster Club because money is set aside. They haven't found anyone to paint the football field so the coaches have been taking care of it. They are hiring a new handyman and possible this would be a task for him. Long Range Planning includes sanding the gym floor and repainting so they can move the basketball hoops so they can play 2 full games. The Track records are being updated with money from the AD Budget.

Old Business

Walkway Update: Mr. Koehler is on board to help put in place. This will be done this fall.

Trophy Cases Recognition Plaques, State Wrestling Board and Wrestling Room: Brad will contact Jodie Brennan as he hasn't heard back from her. Seems no one wants to do our boards.

Meet the Cowboys/Meet the Wolves: Improvements - Need to up the nescos to 8 next year as we ran out of food and couldn't finish feeding the players. Sell all the tickets there so no refunds and we will know when we are running out. Have the Middle School eat at the beginning with the High School so they get fed or from 7-8:00. All went well otherwise. Will review splitting with the Cowboys next year again.

Bags and Balls: Recap – Less baskets for next year. Went well

Hall of Fame: Had more people, really need to get the word out so we can get nominees. Also would like to see more attendance from Coaches and Community.

Clothing Order for Fall: Dawn suggested Mid October vs August for better sales and not so much competition with individual sports. Also discussed rebranding to have consistent Wolf – Paw – M and Baby Paw. A committee was formed to work on this and bring School Board on as well. Sam will head up with Brad, Shell, Mary, Troy and Joanne. Meeting to start soon so to possibly have something in place by June.

Middle School Admissions and Concessions: Brenda has already started. Board approved \$1.00 to charge with money going to Bleachers per Brenda. She will be looking for helpers as well.

New Business:

Stanley Cottrill Donation: Stanley gave another donation of \$500 that was given to use how we wished. Motion by Scott, second by Nick to put toward MAC. All were in favor.

Cruisin In Donation: Cruisin In gave a donation of \$200 from what they made during the 3-3 Basketball Tourney. Motion by Scott, second by Heidi to put in the General Fund.

16 Team Wrestling Tourney: Brad said we currently have about 12 teams, but soon teams will be looking for tournaments so should fill up. Date is 1/7/17.

7th & 8th Grade Basketball Tourney: Pat wanted to set a date. Everyone can help on December 17th so that is the date we are going with. Possibly can use some of the extra Basket Raffles during the tournament. Will be looking for additional help.

Girl's BB 50/50 Raffle: Pat would like to do the 50/50 raffle they have always done during Football Games and put the funds in the Booster Club Account for GBB. Motion by Brad, second by Nick to allow. All were in favor.

Building and Grounds: A recap was given regarding the last Building and Grounds meeting that was attended by Heather, Mary and Jeff along with Joanne and Russ Johnson. This concerned lining the fields, bleachers, etc.

The next meeting will be on October 5th @ 6:00 pm at Little Wolf High School.

Motion to adjourn by Heather second by Nick. All were in Favor.

Submitted by:
Mary Griffin
Secretary / Treasurer